



MT BULLER STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (SCC) MEETING # – 20 August 2025

The following topics were discussed at the August meeting of the Mt Buller Stakeholder Consultative Committee.

Mt Buller Discussion Points

Mt Buller Update

The Boggy Creek dam is sitting just below 70% capacity with ARV successfully meeting water requirements for snowmaking operations. Significant improvements in snow clearing safety have been implemented, including remote-controlled flashing signs and updated SOPs including the use of a pilot car when clearing the Mount Buller Road.

To reduce road risks and improve traffic flow, the Car Parking team trialled staffing the Plough Shed area to assist with wheel chain removal. Despite staffing challenges, the initiative was successful on busy days.

Two summer motorsport events are tentatively confirmed for the Green Season. The Mountain Bike trail project is progressing well, with tenders closing next week.

A new municipal building surveyor has been appointed across all three Northern resorts.

Integrated Water Management Plan (IWMP)

A copy of the IWMP was shared and key priority actions have been identified, including pursuing a year-round extraction license with Goulburn-Murray Water and fast-tracking exploratory bore works. The consultant's report was submitted to Goulburn-Murray Water three weeks ago.

Sewage monitoring was discussed as a potential tool for estimating visitation, supported by improved stormwater inflow control. Stakeholders also expressed interest in more detailed visitor data, proposing daily breakdowns of overnight and day visitors to better track occupancy trends.

Resort Entry Challenges

Resort entry congestion on peak days is a challenge for the resort. There are a number of causes including guests arriving without chains, reliance on printed passes and limited turnaround options. Proposed solutions include off-mountain park and ride, digital passes, timed entry sessions and road changes with VicRoads.

Dynamic pricing was discussed, including the limitations of the current legislation. To boost spring visitation, promotional pricing is being considered.

The next meeting of the Mt Buller Stakeholder Consultative Committee will be 15 October 2025